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08 March 2024    Reg. No.: W0311-01 

 

Notice in accordance with Article 21 of the Waste Management (Licensing) Regulations, in 

respect of the withdrawal of a licence application from Kilsaran Concrete Unlimited 

Company for a facility located at Ballinclare Quarry, Kilbride, County Wicklow.  

 

Dear Sir, 

 

I refer to correspondence of 4 December 2023, notifying the Agency of your wish to 

withdraw your licence application which was received by the EPA on 22 February 2023. 

 

I advise you that the contents of your request have been noted and our records updated to 

reflect that this licence  application is regarded as being formally withdrawn. 

That being the case, it is no longer the function of the EPA to consider any documentation 

which relates to the above application.  

 

If this facility should fall within the scope of any of the Classes in the 3rd or 4th Schedule of 

the Waste Management Act as amended at some time in the future, please note that you 

will be required to obtain a licence. 

 

It should be clearly understood that the onus for lodging an application with the Agency 

rests with the person carrying on the activity. It should also be noted, for future reference, 

that it is an offence liable to prosecution to carry on an activity which requires a licence in 

the absence of such a licence. 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 
 
Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Environmental Sustainability 

Tel: 053 – 9160600 


